
  

 

 

If you would like the leaflet in another format such as Braille, large print or translation, please contact 

the Interpretation and Translation Service email its@edinburgh.gov.uk quoting reference 22-8214B 

 

 

 

 

 

The City Centre West to East Link project 

The CCWEL active travel route project has been developed over several years with extensive consultation and 

work has been underway since September 2022 on Queen Street and North St David Street.   

After the festive break our work will commence on York Place from Elder Street to Queen Street. This will require a 

full time closure of York Place to westbound traffic west of Elder Street from January until May. During this time 

local access will be maintained from Picardy Place to Elder Street, the Bus Station and the St James Quarter and 

a diversion will be in place for westbound traffic via Abercrombie Place. All traffic exiting Elder Street will be 

required to turn right to head eastbound on York Place. 

If you are located within the closed section (between Elder Street and St David Street) then rear access along 

Clyde Street Lane will be maintained. However, if you have particular vehicular access concerns please contact us 

using the email address below to discuss this. Footway access along York Place remains unaffected by the works.  

Working with you to reduce disruption 

Unfortunately, some disruption and noise is inevitable, but we will work with you to reduce the impact of the works 

as much as possible. Our plans have been co-ordinated with other ongoing works in the east of Edinburgh and this 

co-ordination will remain ongoing during the works period.  

Safety is our priority 

During construction, pedestrian and traffic management measures will be installed and maintained to make sure 

the works can be carried out safely for everyone, including residents, business and our workforce.  

Business and Community Forum, Section Three, 11 January at 6.30 (online via Teams) 

We’re pleased to invite you or a representative from your organisation to an online meeting about Section Three of 

the CCWEL project. To register for the meeting please visit our Eventbrite page: tinyurl.com/4v7ym2bk 

Further information and keeping in touch 

Keep up to date with the project www.edinburgh.gov.uk/ccwel - which also has information such as construction 

designs, consultation report and planned traffic management. 

#Edintravel has all the latest traffic management and disruption information. 

Queries about the project, please email the City of Edinburgh Council 

• ccwel@edinburgh.gov.uk 
 

For any urgent queries about the construction, you can speak to the team on site or contact Balfour Beatty 

• 02038 102 345 

• pressoffice@balfourbeatty.com  
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